

172 East State Street, #203, Columbus, Ohio 43215 614.221.8552 www.kenblackwell.com

August 7, 2006

Senator Bill Harris, President Ohio Senate Statehouse, 3rd Floor Columbus, Ohio 43215

Dear President Harris:

I am writing you to urge prompt action on legislation currently before the Senate, in the interest of providing Ohioans with a full complement of legal personal protection.

House Bill 347 is a common sense clean up to Ohio's Conceal Carry law. This bill was co-sponsored by a bipartisan group of 61 House members, including my running mate Rep. Tom Raga.

I would like to discuss with you the delay in this bill and make the case for its passage. Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

Respectfully,

J. Kenneth Blackwell